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	Mayor Promotes Eastside Rail Safety

Mayor Villaraigosa has taped a one minute Public Service Announcement (PSA) to promote safety along the new six mile Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension. The PSA was produced now as test trains are operating on the new alignment. The PSA spot, taped both in English and Spanish, is in a video and audio format and has been posted on metro.net. It has also been distributed to dozens of mainstream television and radio stations as well as cable stations in Los Angeles County and a press release also was issued. 
Eastern Group Publications and other newspapers plan to post the video on their web sites. Copies of the video PSA have also been delivered to the Mayor’s office and will be distributed to the offices of elected officials along the alignment. Metro’s Community Relations safety team also has copies.

Procurement Postings for Next Week

IFB for Bus Differentials

Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure Bus Differentials. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from July 6, 2009, through February 26, 2010. This item is being re-bid because all previous bids were disqualified for being non-responsive to the bid specifications, Section 30, Buy America and Buy American Certification.
The bus differential is part of the rear axle assembly that contains a set of gears that rotates the axles and tires. These inventory parts are needed for normal preventative maintenance.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Tanya Allen, Procurement Planning Administrator, at (213) 922-1018.
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will be participating in the Regional Targets Advisory Committee meeting, which will be discussing the establishment of regional targets for implementation SB 375. I will also be attending a reception for the new incoming CTC Executive Director, Bimla Rhinehart in Glendale and speaking at the Economic Development Luncheon in Beverly Hills. In addition, I will be attending the Expo Board Meeting and the League of California Cities-LA County Division-2009-2010 Installation of the Board of Directors. I will also be attending the Southern California Leadership Council & Global Land Use Economic Council Luncheon in here in Los Angeles. 
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